## The Corporation of the City of Guelph

## By-law Number (2022) - 20726

A By-law of The Corporation of the City of Guelph (the "City") amending the Public Off-Street Parking By-law to remove the Macdonell Lot from the inventory of Public Off-Street Parking Facilities.

WHEREAS by the City's Public Off-Street Parking By-law (1987)-12425, the Council of The Corporation of the City of Guelph enacted a by-law prescribing the rules and regulations for the operation of specified gated public, off-street parking facilities as more particularly described in Schedule "A" thereof;

AND WHEREAS to increase the availability of short-term parking within Downtown Guelph, the Macdonell Lot, as defined in Schedule "A" of the Public Off-Street Parking By-law is being converted from a paid lot into short-term free public parking;

## NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Guelph enacts as follows:

1. Schedule "A" to City By-law (1987)-12425, as amended by City By-law (1995)-14945, is hereby amended by deleting "Macdonell Street Lot" and its corresponding legal description from the table of public, offstreet parking facilities.

Cam Guthrie, Mayor
Stephen O'Brien, City Clerk

Passed this Twenty Seventh day of June, 2022